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CHAIR TAVARES: ., .(gaveJ). .. Will the Planning Committee please come to order.
In attendance for this morning's meeting we have: the Vice-Chair, Danny Mateo,
Ms. Anderson, Mr. Kane, Mr. Molina and Mr. Pontanilla. Ms. Johnson is, will be
along shortly; she's stuck in traffic, of all things. Excused are Mr. Carroll and
Mr. Hokama. We also have with us from our staff: Shannon Alueta, who is the
Analyst for this Committee and also Scott Jensen, who's learning about all of
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what we do here, and we welcome Mr. Jensen to our meeting. From our
Secretary, our head Secretary here, Jo-Ann Sato. From Corporation Counsel,
Deputy Corporation Counsel James Giroux.
From our Department of
Transportation, we have Director Kyle Ginoza and Deputy Director
Don Medeiros. Thank you all for being here.
Members, the Committee Agenda Item is PC-6: Transit Plans. And at this time, I
would like to open the floor to testimony, and if the testifiers will come forward
when I call you, you'll have three minutes and one minute to conclude and three
minutes to return if you're not finished with the first one after other people have
testified. The same, the same procedure. Also as a note, if you have a cell
phone or pager, please turn it to the off or silent mode, so we don't have
interuptions during the meeting. And if it does go off you will be responsible for
providing refreshments during the break for the entire audience as well as the
staff.
UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: I concur.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Alright.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Yeah. Give a hand to the Chair for that one.
CHAIR TAVARES:
Our first testifier is John Arisumi, who will be followed by
Gladys Baisa. And please state your name for the record and any organization
that you may, may represent.
.. .BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

MR. ARISUMI: Good morning.
COUNCIL MEMBERS: Good morning.
MR. ARISUMI: My name is John Arisumi, retired from Hawaiian Commercial and Sugar
Company and as a unit agent. I've participated and attended the public hearing
they had at the Kula Community Center couple of months back. I think it was
late ... 1don't know; I forget already but it was late last year. I personally feel, you
know, the people are not ready yet for a bus transit system.
Good example is when I attended the public hearing, the average age of the
people there was like 60 years and over. Now if public transit is that important to
the people then I think the people should attend and speak for themselves. Not
one person below 55 years of age was there, and I, I think we're making a big
mistake at this time to think of implementing a system. Maybe in years to come,
we're going to need that.
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But back in the young days, we had, you know, train taking the people to school,
and then came Kahului Railroad came out with the bus system to take the people
to Maui High School and whatever. Then I guess when the war came, I don't
know really what happened to the bus system, but they discontinued. If you have
a public bus system I realize that if you ... it's not there anymore, but the old days
by the Puunene Hospital there was a place where you, where they have a pickup
station.
Now, if they going to be having a public transit system maybe they have to have
a station at Ching's Store in Kula. I speak for Kula, about Kula because I live up
there. Maybe they need a station there; maybe they need a station at Morihara
Store. How will the people go to the destination? It's not the kind that they go
out and pick everybody like what MEO does.
We need money to run the system. Where are we going to get the money? As a
senior citizen our real property tax is going sky high; that's the only way they can
get revenue to run this system. And I'm not about to pay additional real property
tax. I bought a place Upcountry about 18 years ago; my real property tax was
$247 or whatever it was -- that's a rough figure -- but today I pay $977 a year.
MS. ALUET A: Three minutes.
MR. ARISUMI: Apparently, they're running a system in Kihei, Lahaina, Kahului. Maybe,
you know, we can get some analysis from there, how they're dOing. I want to
speak a little about, just a little about MEO. MEO provides one of the best
transportation; the senior citizens make good use of it. They have doctor
appointment; they call them up; they come up and pick them up; they take them
to the doctor, bring them back. They have a fantastic system.
We go to tours; we go to the, the, the Ulupalakua Thing. We go to the taro
festivals, the aloha party, where all the senior citizens, lots of them first time they
have the opportunity to go to, you know, a hotel, a flush, flash, flush, plush hotel
to enjoy themselves.
MS. ALUET A: Four minutes.
MR. ARISUMI: Okay. So, so, I would like to say here that I think the system, bus
system is not, you know, ready to be implemented yet, and I hope that they take
a good look at it. Thank you very much for giving me the opportunity.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions for Mr. Arisumi? Thank you very much,
Mr. Arusumi. Next is Gladys Baisa to be followed by May Fujiwara.
MS. BAlSA: Good morning, Chair Tavares and Committee Members. My name is
Gladys Baisa, the Executive Director of MEO. Thank you for the opportunity to
testify today concerning this report. Many people have asked me for my view of
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the Urbitran report. After receiving a copy of the report and a careful review by
my staff and I, I decided to listen to the presentation by Urbitran to the Council
and further study before commenting. I am ready to share my views today.
First, the report, by the author's own admission, was done in haste, a six-month
project jammed into two months. Secondly, the amount of public input was too
small, and there was no opportunity for Hana, Lanai, and Molokai to be heard.
Third, the report leaves important questions of cost and benefit to the public,
including capital costs, unanswered. Many mainland averages are used, which
have not been verified as relevant to MauL Fourth and most disturbing, it
proposes to focus on a ridership that MEO is already serving. In fact, the
ridership expected to use the new system will only wind up duplicating or
replacing MEO and will not take cars off the road. Throughout all of the public
meetings, participants who spoke had one consistent message, don't hurt the
existing MEO system. I do not deny the need for some form of a mass transit
system for Maui County.
I am not able to comment on the current mass transit system as I am not privy to
that information. I can only speak about the demand on the MEO system. For
example, in the most recent quarter ending December 31 st, our Wailuku-Kahului
shopping shuttle provided about 12,000 trips. Our needs assessment has led to
specific recommendations for expanded service that we have placed in our
2006 budget request.
I believe that by working together; careful analysis of various options; building on
what works that the County can build a mass transit system that the public will
support. Instead of a meeting of the current providers and users to talk story and
work out a phase-and-expansion plan, this report was produced in haste and
contains a lot of the off-the-shelf mainland options.
To move forward, we do not need to destroy what has taken 30 years to build
and serves our community well. We do not need to bring to Maui the mainland
standards of minimal ADA compliance that tell a client they cannot receive
specialized service unless they are certified disabled. What happens to all of
those MEO currently serves who have memory lapses; that need help carrying
their groceries; that need to be assisted walking from the bus to the doctor's
office; or that left their purse on the bus or their teeth at Ookas?
If adopted as currently proposed, the Urbitran report has the real potential to
destroy what we now have in return for the promise of what is only an unproven
theory.
Recently, MEO was informed we can no longer provide any services to seniors
and community groups unless the service is listed specifically in our County
contract, either for free or for a fee. This will result in our denying seniors
transportation to events like the 35th anniversary of the Lahaina Senior Club that
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is coming up. Another impact is that we will be unable to assist seniors, many
who cannot drive at night, with attendance at the evening community budget
hearings that are coming.
MS. ALUETA: Three minutes.
MS. BAlSA: This will effectively limit citizen participation in the process. I urge you to
study this matter carefully; move cautiously towards expansion; and do no harm
to a valued and cost-effective system. I also ask, via the budget, budget
process, that you consider allowing MEO to serve our community and use our
hard-earned expertise to be allowed within our budget and program's capacity to
decide when we can provide a service and when we're unable to. I also ask you
to remove all Federal monies from the MEO system to allow flexibility and to use
those funds to fund mass transit instead. Thank you for allowing me to testify.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
Ms. Anderson.

Thank you, Ms. Baisa.

Any questions for the testifier?

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
Thank you.
Excuse me.
Thank you,
Madam Chairman. Ms. Baisa, who told you that MEO could no longer provide
free service, shuttle service to community activities?
MS. BAlSA: We received this via an e-mail from the Department of Transportation.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And their reasoning behind that?
MS. BAlSA: Well, they feel that we are violating a Federal regulation that says, we're
not allowed to provide charter services, and the exception being that if it's in our
County contract it's okay. The County contract is very specific. It says, you will
take seniors to lunch on these days; you will take youth from here to there; you
will take them to the Aloha party; you will take them to, you know, and it's very
specific. And so, if it's not in there then the idea has been that it should not be
done either for free or for a fee.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yet MEO has been providing this service for years?
MS. BAlSA: Since the very beginning of MEO. And this is a new interpretation that we
have received.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
Transportation?

And this is from the County Department of

MS. BAlSA: Yes. Again, we're understanding that they are reacting to what they have,
I guess, received direction is a Federal limitation, because we have some or
have had some Federal funds mixed into the MEO system. And this is why I'm
asking you that in the budget process, let's take the Federal funds out of the
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MEO funding; replace it with County funds. And then, that gives us the flexibility
to maximize the use of the County funds and to serve our community better for
the dollars that are spent. It makes no sense that my bus sits when seniors or
somebody needs to go somewhere.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay. Thank you. Could you provide us a copy of
your written testimony?
MS. BAlSA: I have those for you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you very much, Ms. Baisa.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any other questions for Ms. Baisa? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you. Good morning, Ms. Baisa. Can you
give us an estimate or guesstimate of what you would need for County funding to
operate your system that you currently have?
MS. BAlSA: Totally?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Uh-huh.
MS. BAlSA: I believe I'm going to have to rely on Mr. Reyes.
guess.

I'd rather not take a

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MS. BAlSA: Would you mind?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Madam Chair can ... (inaudible) ...
CHAIR TAVARES: No. If there are no objections we'll bring Mr. Reyes forward to
answer the question.
MS. BAlSA: Victor, could you please join me? I learned a long time ago it's better not
to guess.
CHAIR TAVARES: Is your question specifically about the Federal-funding portion?
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Well, how much MEO would, would need in place of the
Federal funds?
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MS. BAlSA: Okay, Victor.
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COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: In terms of County funds, yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: Alright. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Would you identify yourself for the record, Mr. Reyes.
MR. REYES: Good morning. My name is Victor Reyes; I am the Transportation
Administrator for MEO. As a specific answer to that question, the last amount
that we received from the FDA, what we call FDA funds -- I think it's operational
money for, the source is 5311, Section 5311 -- it's in the amount of about
$284,000, plus or minus.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you. Any further questions when we have Mr. Reyes
here? Anybody have any questions for him, also? Okay. If... Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: You've been receiving these funds for some time?
MR. REYES: Yes, ma'am.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Do you recall how many years approximately?
MR. REYES: As far as I can recall, this has been my, my third year at transportation.
As far as I, I remember, we have been receiving this, this amount. Prior to that,
the average was about 150,000 a year; only the last year that we have a
substantial increase to 284,000. And by the way, this money is based on
allocation, formula allocation divided, or I mean, derived by the Federal
government to the State.
MS. BAlSA: Gladys Baisa. If I might add, there will really not be an impact to the
County budget, because these are funds that you get from the Feds and you give
us. If you were to replace them with County funds then they, you would simply
transfer those funds over to the mass transit provider, so it's kind of a zero effect
on it but a huge effect on our flexibility.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, you've been receiving these Federal funds for a
number of years?
MS. BAlSA: Many years.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Many years. And this is the first time this restriction
has been imposed on you because of a reinterpretation?
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MS. BAlSA: I believe that this interpretation or this recent study of what is being done
with the Federal funds is fairly recent, and it has not been communicated to us
formally up until recently. And we don't have a whole lot of information about
what was done between the State Department of Transportation and the County
Department of Transportation.
But I received a letter from the County
Department of Transportation informing us that we needed to cease and desist
charter and bus, bus transportation, and so we have complied.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Ms. Baisa.
CHAIR TAVARES: Any further questions for either of the testifiers?
Seeing none. Thank you very much.

No?

Okay.

MS. BAlSA: Thank you for the opportunity.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
MR. REYES: Thank you, also.
CHAIR TAVARES: Our next testifier is May Fujiwara.
MS. FUJIWARA: Good morning, Chair Tavares and Planning Committee Members.
My name is May Fujiwara; I'm Legislative Chair for the PNCC representing
approximately 50 senior organizations.
Thank you for the opportunity to testify today regarding the County of Maui
short-range transit system plan. I expect that it will only be improved with
additional review and the opportunity for additional public comment. As you
know, the limited public meetings held to assist in the plans development took
place during the, during last year's holiday season and were not held in Hana, on
Lanai and on Molokai.
Currently, Maui County is fortunate indeed to have a specialized transportation
system such as that operated by Maui Economic Opportunity. I urge this
Committee to remember that the MEO system is not broken; it works in a
cost-effective manner and as a result of a 30-year partnership with Maui County.
MEO serves us well and care should be taken not to harm what Maui taxpayers
have invested in over three decades.
Finally, I wish to draw your attention to the cost of this system. Have the true
costs been fully laid out? Is the reality of a significant public subsidy and the full
price for capital cost transparent and clear? This is vital in any decision-making
process. I've seen some assumptions about a five-year cost. Well, what is the
ten-year cost? That seems to me a better way to project a true cost for any
system.
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In closing, I want to re-emphasize that MEO must not be damaged by the
implementation of this plan. We're very pleased with the MEO service and look
forward to continuing to use it for many years to come. Thank you and I want to
add also that, you know, our seniors go and entertain at Hale Makua, Kahului,
Wailuku and Kula. And the patients there really enjoy seeing old friends and
being entertained by our groups and we can no longer do that. And of course,
you know, we were very saddened that we can't and they are also. So, thank
you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, Ms. Fujiwara. Any questions for Ms. Fujiwara? Okay.
Seeing -- oh, Ms. Anderson, do you have a question? I'm sorry.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: No. I was just-CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: --rubbing my eyes.
CHAIR TAVARES: Our last person to sign up to testify is June Kaaihue.
anyone else who wishes to testify please come down.

If there's

MS. KAAIHUE: Aloha. Aloha kakahiaka.
CHAIR TAVARES: Aloha.
MS. KAAIHUE: Chairman Tavares and Members of the Planning Committee, my name
is June Kaaihue. I am a member of the Planning and Coordinating Council and
Vice-President of the Lahaina-Honolua Senior Citizens' Club. Thank you for
allowing me to testify on the County's short-range transit plan. The County's
short-range transit plan should have no impact on services provided by MEO,
especially to our seniors, disabled and to our youth. However, this plan cites our
seniors, disabled and less-fortunate people without cars as potential riders. If
there is no intent to impact MEO services this appears to be contradictory.
MEO transportation system has been in operation for many, many years and has
a system that works. Will the drivers of this new system be as courteous and
helpful as the MEO drivers, who get out of their buses to help our seniors get on
and off the buses? After shopping excursions, these MEO drivers even help our
elderly carry their groceries into the house.
MEO buses also have house-to-house pickup for those who have difficulty
walking. The new transit system will probably have bus stops and will not be
able to provide the services that MEO currently provide for our seniors. This new
transit system will be extremely expensive: new buses, bus stop signs, covered
bus stops with benches et cetera, et cetera, et cetera. Who will pay for these?
Do you want to commit millions of dollars for a system that may not work? It
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seems this plan was put together in a hurry and without much input from
communities. I believe it needs further study. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any questions for Ms. Kaaihue? If not, thank you very
much.
MS. KAAIHUE: Mahalo.
CHAIR TAVARES: Anyone else wish to testify? Last chance. Okay. Seeing none,
Members, without objection I'm going to close the public testimony portion of the
meeting.
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS .
. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY. ..

CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you.

ITEM NO.6: TRANSIT PLANS (C.C. 04-288 and 05-76)

CHAIR TAVARES: Alright, Members, today, we are by request of the Members,
actually, wanting to have this discussion prior to our going into the budget
sessions, you know, after March 15th. So, we'd like to try to get questions
posed, some explanations or from the Department of Transportation, so that we
don't spend, you know, an inordinate amount of time talking about these kinds of
things during the budget when the Department of Transportation presents their
budget to us sometime in March and April.
I call your attention first, Members, to a memo that I, is, should be on your desk
dated March 3rd, and also a handout, that should have been attached to this, but
I didn't catch it in time. The memo contains, first of all, an excerpt from the Maui
County Charter when the voters had approved the Department of Transportation.
This is the verbiage with the duties and responsibilities of that Department of
Transportation, so that's for your information.
The second attachment is Page 12 out of the Budget and Finance Committee
Report No. 03-36, which was the Committee report that accompanied the Fiscal
Year '04 budget. And the section that I sort of have a line by with a star is in
talking about the, some of the discussion regarding the fuel tax increase from
13 cents to 18 cents by five cents. And during that discussion, there was
questions or discussion about where mass transit fits into highway funds. So I, I
present that for your information.
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At the time, the estimated revenue was $3 million, and I think during the budget
sessions, we will actually find out how much actual revenue has been created by
this increase in the fuel tax in 2004. It was effective July 1, 2004.
The other handout, which is a single sheet, is from our budget ordinance, the
Department of Transportation highway funds, and you will see toward the end
down in Line 827, and this is about the, for the Department of Transportation to
do a plan. It was provided that a five-year bus transit implementation plan shall
be submitted to the Maui County Council by December 1 ,2004. It was a proviso
in our budget for 2004. The due date was amended, if you'll recall, and we
received that transit plan. So, these are for your background information,
Members.
We also now have a handout from the Department of Transportation at this time.
Members, do you all have a handout that has the overall routing plan as one of
the attachments, one of the documents in a fixed route bus purchase payback
and also a color, colored sheet? Okay. Those I think, those will be the, the topic
of the Department of Transportation's presentation part this morning.
I think, Members, our goal is to have the conversations and to raise the questions
prior to budget. It is also, I think, for us to look at whether or not we want to focus
on a five-year plan or a one-year plan. And if we are going to look at a one-year
plan, do we want to look at that one-year plan and keep it in, keep it as a pilot or
to say, we're going to commit to a one-year, one-year plan of sorts? 'Cause one
of the things that kills transit plans is when you go in and out of providing service.
The confidence of the public is, is damaged when a, you run a bus service;
people start to depend on it; and then you, the bus service is canceled.
I think we heard some of that testimony earlier, or earlier, in last year, when we
were looking at different route, different routes or a different system than what
Akina was providing at the time. Some of the routes were dropped when we
were looking at providing some sort of shuttle service especially in the Central
and South Maui area, and I think the Department of Transportation can address
that. So, Members, that's, if you can keep that in the back of your mind or in the
front of your mind, that's what, hopefully, what we'll try to get, work toward the
goal of figuring out what we're going to do with this transit plan. So at this time,
I'd like to turn it over to Mr. Ginoza and Mr. Medeiros, if you will pick it up from
here. Thank you.
Note:

PowerPoint presentation.

MR. GINOZA: So, I'd like to start off with the chart labeled, Overall Routing Plan. What
I tried to do is simplify one of the tables to show based under the salient details of
the current system and do a apples-to-apples comparison of over the five years.
These are just for your reference. I won't, I won't go into detail with this one,
because I believe the Chair wants to focus more on the difference between the
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current and the first year. But basically, this shows the budget differences; the
number of routes; number of vehicles; the headway differences; the hours of
operation; days of service; and so forth. And the comments at the bottom
basically show, I tried to show the delta of service from one year to the next.
CHAIR TAVARES: What's a delta?
MR. GINOZA: The, the, sorry, the change of service.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Madam Chair.
MR. GINOZA: And we can, we can, oh.
CHAIR TAVARES: Just a moment. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Clarification. What does headway mean?
CHAIR TAVARES: Headway.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Headway.
CHAIR TAVARES: The time between buses.
MR. GINOZA: Oh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Oh, the time between buses.
MR. GINOZA: Yes.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. So, it's the frequency of services.
MR. GINOZA: Frequency.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
MR. GINOZA: We can go-CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Ginoza, you're a transportation person, but you know some of
us aren't. So, the acronyms specific to your expertise-MR. GINOZA: Sorry.
CHAIR TAVARES: --if you would share with us what those are in our everyday
language, so everyone can understand. Thank you.
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MR. GINOZA: Sure. And in the next chart labeled, Fixed Route Bus Purchase
Payback, I tried to address the question brought up by Councilmember Anderson
at the last meeting, which is about how much we would save if we had our own
buses versus relying on our contractors to provide their own equipment. As I had
mentioned, the, the contract we currently have does not break out, you know,
operating cost and the lease price of the vehicles and so forth. So, I use kind of
a conservative estimate of five dollars an hour to operate the service for the
lease cost.
So, if you look at the current system operates about 18,000 hours, and if we do
go forward with the transit plan, it's 47,815 hours for each of the first two years of
service. And if you look at about a five dollar an hour operating cost for the, I
mean, for the lease portion of the operating cost it would amount to the, the totals
that you see in the second or, really the third roll, row of the column, I mean, of
the table, of the estimated annual vehicle lease cost.
So it's, it ranges from about 90,000 roughly this year or with the current system,
and it, it rises to about just under 250,000 for the first and second years. And in
the shaded yellow portion of the chart, the cost to purchase, as I mentioned the,
during the budget session, Budget Committee meeting, the cost to purchase
thirteen 25-passenger accessible transit vehicles ... (CHANGE TAPE) ... twelve,
which would be the local match portion, you know, using the 5309 Federal
money that we have to accept.
So, based on that and looking at either the current or the first or second year of
the plan it look, it's looking at a payback of about three years with the current
system versus about just over a year with the new system. So that's, I tried to
kind of clear up what the cost savings or what the cost would be for the leased
vehicles versus purchasing. And then the, the third chart that ...
CHAIR TAVARES:
overview--

You want to just start, stop there?

Or you're just doing a brief

MR. GINOZA I figured we ...
CHAIR TAVARES: --of the charts first? Okay.
MR. GINOZA: However you want.
CHAIR TAVARES: Members, what's your pleasure? You want him to go through the
third one and then come back?
COUNCILMEMBER _ _ _ : ... (inaudible) ...
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Go ahead and, and finish up.
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MR. GINOZA: Okay. And the third chart, which I didn't, I don't have on the ov~rhead
but it's the color chart in front of you, I tried to break out what the current system
is versus the first year of the plan. And the color coding basically goes by region,
so if you look at the left-most column, Routes 1 and 2 cover the Kahului/Wailuku
areas. The headway of the round-trip time is two hours per round-trip, and it runs
from around 7:00 to 6:00 roughly. And then there's the Route A, which is
basically the South Maui route which is a one-hour round trip and operates from
6:55 to 7:55; and then the Kahului-to-Lahaina route, which is a two-hour round
trip, 7:30 to 7:30. And then the Route C, which is the Kahului to South Maui,
which is also a two-hour round trip, 7:20 to 8:10p.m. And if you look at the, the
right-most column, it's basically showing the first year of the plan. So the
Routes 1 and 2, rather than being two-hour round trips, we're proposing going to,
separating the routes into one Kahului loop and one Wailuku loop at one-hour
round trips operating 6:45 to 7:45. And then basically the Route A would
double ... we'd put two buses on that route, so it would be a 30-minute round trip
running from six a.m. to nine p.m ..
The, the Kahului-to-Lahaina route, we'd add another bus, which would basically
reduce the, the round trip or the headway from two hours to one hour, because
there'd be two buses on the route. And then with, similar with the Kihei,
Kahului-to-Kihei route we'd put two buses on that route to reduce the, or increase
the frequency. And then another, one addition, one additional route would be the
Napili Islander, which would serve Lahaina to Napili, and that would be a
one-hour round trip. And then the addition of the complementary paratransit
ADA for the first year would also be included in the, well, it would also be
included in the first year. And then, one other change would be the operation of
Sunday service as well. Currently, we only run six days a week, no Sunday
service. So, that's basically the, the major changes in the system. That's all I
have, Ms. Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Can we go back to the first, the overall routing plan and,
Members, if you have any questions regarding this portion? Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Well, my question
doesn't involve the three sheet of papers that we just reviewed but my question is
in regards to this Budget and Finance Committee report on May 13, 2003,
Page 12, identifying the five cents increase from 13 cents to 18 cents per gallon.
And when I read this, it says, for the purpose and functions in connection with
mass transit. Does it involve fixing roads, too?
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: And the reason why I ask is that you've-CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah.
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COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: --taken part of the budget for road maintenance.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, and we have always, you know, done fuel taxes have, have
done the road resurfacing and some of those projects, and that's what the fuel
tax was used for. The question had come up about, can it be used for mass
transit? So, this was the response to that, to that question. And the answer is,
yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay, fine. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Any questions on the routing plan or any of the other
handouts that you received this morning, Members? Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Director, question
on the, under the third year, can you give specifics on adding a coastal night
service? Can, can you share with us?
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair. If, if you look in ... do you have the plan in front of you?
Basically on Page 68, it shows the, the routing of the route, but it's basically
adding a night service, just one route to pick up people between Lahaina and
Kihei through Maalaea. So, it's basically just adding a night, one round-trip night
service.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
assessments?

And there's been a demand for that from your

MR. GINOZA: Well, we haven't had a route operating that late, but that's something
that was operating and we've had some inquiry on that.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Ginoza, when you said it was operating before, could you go
into a little more detail about that?
MR. GINOZA: That was part of the, the Akina system. You know they had a-what
route was that, Route 3, I believe, that operated between Kihei and Lahaina.
That was what we, we didn't fund.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MR. GINOZA: But if you recall, up to last year, they had five or six routes of which the
County funded two routes. And this past year, they've only kept on the Route 2,
which is Kaanapali to Lahaina.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
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MR. GINOZA:
night.

But Route 3 was this kind of coastal route that operated through the

CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: To follow up on that, when Akina did this route did
they assess the users who use this evening route?
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
MR. GINOZA: We didn't, we don't have information from Akina on their privately-owned
routes, so as far as I know, I mean, we haven't received anything. So as far as I
know, they don't have data, they haven't shared with us data on those routes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Have you requested it?
MR. GINOZA: We've requested data. Well, when they asked us to fund, well, when
they asked the County to fund some of the routes, if, if you recall, during the last
budget session, they had asked for some subsidy on, on the five or six routes
that they were running, and we had asked for some data to justify the County
getting involved in the routes. But we weren't able to receive any of the data
from them as far as like ridership and so forth. But we did request that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you. That's all.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, that's all. Okay. Thank you. Mr. Mateo, then Mr. Pontanilla.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Chairman, thank you very much. Mr. Ginoza, what was wrong
with the current system?
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes. Go ahead.
MR. GINOZA: What was wrong with the, you mean, the, the five routes that we
currently have?
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Yeah.
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MR. GINOZA: There, there's nothing wrong with it, but we've experienced a need or
we've received input that the residents and visitors would like to see it expanded
and have greater coverage and greater frequency.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Was one of the Department's options, in other than coming up
with your own, with this plan, was one of the options to take a look at the existing
system and just see the areas that it could have been shored up in or
strengthened, and then balance that additional cost factors as compared to what
this study indicates versus, in so far as cost to implement?
MR. GINOZA: It, it really is the existing system in the first year. As, as I had
mentioned, it's adding additional hours and some additional or an additional day.
But it is building upon or building off of the current system. If you, if you look at it
we're still covering, you know, Wailuku, Kahului, Lahaina and South MauL So
it's, it's making use of what's the current established ridership and trying to build
off of that.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Okay. So ...
MR. GINOZA: So, it's, it's just trying to meet the needs of, of what we've heard, of, you
know, expanding the hours and-VICE-CHAIR MATEO: The routes.
MR. GINOZA: --and the frequency.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Okay. So the, the routes that, that you're identifying are the
routes that virtually are needed routes or those areas that the public has said, we
need transportation services from-MR. GINOZA: Yes.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --this area. So, at what point does this become Countywide?
Because the charge was to develop a transportation plan for Maui County.
Obviously, Molokai is part of Maui County; we're not an inclusion part. And in
just as a sidebar, Madam Chair,-CHAIR TAVARES: Uh huh.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --I think if one of the testifiers, Mrs. Baisa's reference to the
letter she received from the Department, if we don't have it in our binder could we
request a copy of, of that particular letter? Because that letter does in fact impact
MEO services to our people on Molokai-CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
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VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --and I'd like to request that letter to understand ... (inaudible) ...
CHAIR TAVARES: We'll request that letter. Thank you.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: So, when does it, when, you know, which year, you know, in this
five-year plan will you have the expanded services to the other parts of Maui
island since this is not a County-MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --Maui island plan.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Ginoza.
MR. GINOZA: It, it's not of, to, for their, your first point, it's not that we didn't include
Molokai and Lanai. The consultants did talk to various stakeholders on both
islands, and they felt that the current service being provided, the specialized
service would be adequate over the next five years. And that's why there's no
fixed route, fixed routing in this plan.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: No. Mr. Ginoza, it would be okay had no conditions be put
under services relative to Federal funds. What I'm saying because of the
restrictions you've implied on MEO some of their services cannot be provided for
the people of Molokai. That's all I'm saying. But that is not relevant to this
particular item right now. I would like to meet with you at a later date regarding-MR. GINOZA: No worry.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: --that. So, I'm just lookin at, when, when is the inclusion of the
other areas of Maui County in this five-year plan scheme?
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Ginoza.
MR. GINOZA: Yeah. Basically, if you look at the, the overall routing plan that you see
up on the overhead, the, the first, first and second years are basically reflective of
the current system adding the, the more upper West Side/Napi. .. , Lahaina/Napili
route.
And then the second year would basically be the, the same as the first year to try
to generate that, that, keep generating that interest. And then in the third year
would be the next expansion of service, which would add an Upcountry route and
Lahaina circulator service within Lahaina Town. And then also adding like that
coastal, night service that I had mentioned, as well as increasing the Central
Maui service.
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Fourth year would be just reflective of the third year, and the fifth year we'd
basically increase the Upcountry service and increase the frequencies for the
Lahaina and Kihei service. And by Upcountry I'm talking about basically
Pukalani, Makawao and then also Paia, Haiku.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Okay, okay. Nothing goes farther than that, like Hana? Hana in
to Central?
MR. GINOZA: Right now, it's being serviced by the, the rural shuttles and there
wasn't. .. yeah, so we're just going to keep that service intact.
VICE-CHAIR MATEO: Thank you. Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair. Mr. Ginoza, if you know the
answer, is Akina bus service providing service presently between Kihei and
Lahaina in transporting public from those directions and also from, I understand
that they go from Kaanapali to Napili, too? And if it, they presently doing that,
you know, will they be competing for this particular bid if it does go out, so that
we don't have any competition out there?
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Go ahead.
MR. GINOZA:
They, like I said, they, they had dropped the Lahaina-to-,
Lahaina-to-Kihei route, you know, at the end of last fiscal year. So, they, they
currently do not provide fixed route public service, you know. They might provide
some charter service for different groups, but there's no public service going from
Kihei to, to Lahaina. And as far as the, the West Side, basically, they run a route
that collects in the Kaanapali hotels and then has a few stops in Lahaina. And
that it basically just stays within, you know, from Kaanapli to Lahaina, and it
wouldn't go all the way up to Napili, or it doesn't currently go all, all the way up to
Napili. They had dropped the Kaanapali-to-Napili route when the County didn't
agree to subsidize.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, if we were to go to mass transit then it would
be only one provider that has a contract if we do go? In other words, we won't
split the contract: one bus services provide service in Lahaina; another bus
service provides Central Maui, Upcountry?
MR. GINOZA: No. Our intention is to just release a contract for, you know, to have
some continuity for the, for the fixed route mass transit. So, not to have for each
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route bid out, for each, you know, for Route 1, bid out; for Route 2, bid, to just
have the fixed route being, you know, one provider.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So basically, one provider?
MR. GINOZA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. The, the other question that I have here is in
regards to your fixed route bus purchase payback. If we were to purchase the
13 vehicles, 25-passenger vehicles, that $270,500, that you show, does it include
the maintenance cost for those vehicles, also?
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Go ahead.
MR. GINOZA: No. Basically what we do in our operating contracts is for the operation
and maintenance of the vehicles. So, this cost only reflects the, you know, the
purchase of the vehicles, and then once we go out for a contract to operate the
fixed route service it'd be an operation, maintenance contract. So, the provider
would be responsible for, obviously, running the service as well as servicing the
vehicles.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: So, that goes, say for, if we were to lease, lease
those vehicles also, then?
MR. GINOZA: Well, because it's their equipment, they, they provide the maintenance,
and it's part of the contract that, you know, they provide the vehicles, which
typically they would factor in a lease cost as part of their operating cost and then
their, their, the maintenance portion as well. But it, like I, like I had mentioned
previously, it's not broken out in the current contract, so I can't give you a exact
estimate of what the, the lease cost is as a portion of the overall, operating hourly
cost.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you, Madam Chair. Mr. Director, looking at the
overall routing plan your expense estimates from the first year to the second
year, you're providing the same exact service, as I see it, from the first year, but
yet you're anticipating an increase in cost of roughly 130,000, and also for the
third and fourth year an expense from, you know, 5.1 million to 5.4. Can you
explain like how you arrived at those increase in expenses even though the
services will be the same?
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MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Go ahead.
MR. GINOZA: It, it's basically reflecting a five percent cost-of-living increase for a
portion of the, for the operating side of the service. So, that's, that's what it
included in there.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:
So, that would include, I guess, anticipated fuel
increases, labor, maintenance.
MR. GINOZA: Yeah, exactly.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay.
MR. GINOZA: Kind of like how we do with the current contracts, you know, we, we
have some cost-of-living increase. So the, we had used the five percent but you
know it's basically whatever this body recommends.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you. Any further questions for Mr. Ginoza on any of these?
Mr. Ginoza, in preparation for your presentation at the budget would you be able
to provide us with the numbers of the current, the current service as far as
ridership for each, broken down by the routes, and your justification for the Napili
route?
MR. GINOZA: For the, for the Routes A, B, and C we have monthly data for each route,
but currently, we just recently got monthly data for the Routes 1 and 2. So the, I
believe, the, the first two quarters, we only have quarterly data in the aggregate
for the two routes.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. If you, whatever data you have-MR. GINOZA: I can give you an estimate-CHAIR TAVARES: --you can give us an estimate-MR. GINOZA: --or a monthly estimate.
CHAIR TAVARES: --of the ridership would be great.
MR. GINOZA: Sure.
CHAIR TAVARES: And whether it's broken up to an average monthly or an average
weekly or whatever it is. So that we have a better idea-- 21 -
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MR. GINOZA: Sure.
CHAIR TAVARES: --of what the response is by the public-MR. GINOZA: Well, in terms of ...
CHAIR TAVARES: --vehicles.
MR. GINOZA: Oh, sorry.
CHAIR TAVARES: I'm sorry. Go ahead.
MR. GINOZA: In terms of the justification for the Napili route, what kind of information
would you like to see? We basically received numerous calls, especially when
Akina dropped the service -- why, you know, we, the County didn't want to
subsidize the Napili service -- as well as, you know, at the various public
meetings I've been to in Lahaina, many residents have approached me about the
reinstatement of the service. And I believe, Ms. Johnson isn't here right now but
she's received a lot of feedback as far as trying to reinstate that route.
So I, 1 don't have any hard data. Like I said, we had asked for the ridership for
that route because we, because Akina was asking for a subsidy, but we weren't
able to get the, the ridership that they were getting previously.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh-huh. Okay. Maybe we can encourage the public to come out to
the public hearings that the, that the Budget Committee is going to have and
testify as to whether or not they believe we should be going forward with a
transit, with a transit plan of sorts, whether it's to just follow what we have now or
continue what we have now.
I would like to have the opportunity at some point to talk with our Corporation
Counsel about some other things that will probably come up during budget
regarding current services by both MEO and our, our bid-process provider. I will
try also to see if we can get some sort of rough information from Akina regarding
the, the ridership they had at the, at the time, 'cause I think all of that data will
help us to decide or make the decision about what we want to do with, with our
transit plan.
The, the transit plan, I think, you know, we'll probably go into this later on or after
the budget, once we make a decision or the body makes a decision in the budget
process as to the extent of what the County of Maui is willing to commit to. And
what I, what I, we said before in the past is, when we make the commitment we
have to make a commitment, and it's not something that can be willy nilly where
we put it in one year, take it out the other year or not.
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I have gotten a few calls myself from people in Napili that had asked about the
bus service after it was discontinued, so I know there is some interest. But if we
don't hear from the public and I, and I know we're on Akaku today. Yes? Yes.
We're on Akaku today, so those of you in the public who are interested in us
pursuing a public transportation system you have got to let us know.
I mean studies are one thing, but I do agree that with some of the testifiers earlier
that we have to hear from the public and not just the senior citizens, it has to be
everybody. So, please make the effort to write us; call us; come testify at the
budget meetings; e-mail us; whatever, so that we get an indication from the
public whether or not we should go forward with this service. It is an expensive
service; we need to go in with our eyes wide open as far as what we are
committing to now and into the future. So, we're going to need the public support
and their feedback on, on this system. Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, Madam Chairman. Excuse me. I'd like
to also add to that, that if there are members of the community, who wish to avail
themselves of this service to get to and from work, who would otherwise have to
drive their car on our highways, those are the people we really want to serve with
this. And I'd, I'd really ... would very much want to hear from them, because
that's going to be a big determining factor in whether or not I support this.
CHAIR TAVARES: Uh huh.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: We're using a lot of public money to put this into
effect, and it's my understanding that the original intent was to lessen the traffic
congestion on our roadways. And unless we are serving commuters, who are
already on the roadways, then, in my opinion, we're only duplicating what MEO is
already doing.
So, I would hope that those people who would like to use this service and feel
that it could accommodate their needs for transportation to and from work would
please contact this Committee or the Department and let them know that this
would be a service that they would utilize. And I would hope that maybe the
Department could publicize this route in the paper in some way, so that the public
understands what the potential availability would be for their use.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Those are very good comments, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you, and I had one other question.
CHAIR TAVARES: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: On the chart you gave us, the colored chart,
Mr. Ginoza, you talked about a complimentary ADA paratransit. Could you
explain that in detail?
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE: I'm just asking them to turn on the light.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. We'll put the lights back on.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you. Sorry about that.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: That's okay.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Sorry.
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Go ahead, Mr. Ginoza.
MR. GINOZA: Basically, the requirement for complimentary paratransit is when you
have a fixed route system, we need to provide ADA paratransit service in a
radius of three-quarters of a mile during the operating hours of the fixed route
system.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Mr. Ginoza, could you explain that in lay terms?
What exactly is an ADA paratransit system?
MR. GINOZA: Basically, for those that cannot make it to the bus stop and, you know,
board the bus, you know, via the ... basically, who can't get to the bus stop and
board the bus and disembark from the bus, there's a requirement that if you live
within three-quarters of a mile of the route that the entity provide a service that,
you know, goes up for those that can't make it to the, to the bus stop and board
the bus.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: So, this bus would be dedicated solely for that
purpose to go and pick people up at their location?
MR. GINOZA: There are, there are a couple of options, one of which is to run a
deviated, what is called a deviated fixed route service, meaning, say for instance,
and that's, that's one option for like the Kahului-to-Kihei or Kahului-to-Lahaina
route where, because there's not many, there's really no stops along the way, in
the, in the populated areas, you could, you could deviate for that three-quarters
of a mile and have that slot, as you say, in the, in the system to accommodate
some deviation. So, you're basically having a hybrid, complimentary, paratransit
fixed route system for those.
But if you look at something like the Central Maui system where the demand
would be greater and all these deviations would cause a delay in the service
possibly turning away a lot of the, the normal rider, you know, the regular riders,
we suggest doing a dedicated, complimentary, paratransit system within Central
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Maui.
So, that's basically having, you know, having vehicles for the
complimentary paratransit.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:
that?

And how many vehicles would be necessary for

MR. GINOZA: For Central Maui, initially, two vehicles, and then if we wanted to, if we
didn't want to do the deviated fixed route for some of the other communities and
one for West Maui and one for South Maui. So, roughly four or five vehicles.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And those vehicles would be available during day
hours?
MR. GINOZA: The, the requirement is when we operate ... say for instance, we operate
from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. with the fixed route, oh sorry, from the fixed route
that's when we'd have to operate the, the ADA paratransit.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And when you say requirement, what is, whose
requirement is this that you're referring
MR. GINOZA: The Federal Transit Administration.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The FTA?
MR. GINOZA: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: The Federal Transit Administration.
MR. GINOZA: Administration. Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so, there are Federal funds involved?
MR. MEDEIROS: Yeah.
MR. GINOZA: Sure.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: And so why if the County is utilizing Federal funds
for this system, they're allowed to give complementary trips whereas MEO is not?
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
MR. GINOZA: It, it's not that, when I say, complementary, it's not complementary like
complimentary, like free. It's complementary like supplementary, I guess, so, it's
basically, the ADA paratransit requirement is that the entity is allowed to charge
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up to double the normal fare. So, for instance, if we charge a dollar in the
Central Maui region, for a paratransit trip we can charge up to two dollars. So,
it's not complementary meaning free, but complementary meaning like
supplementary, I guess.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Reduced fare.
MR. GINOZA: Well, it wouldn't be a reduced fare but ...
COUNCILMEMBER _ _ _ : Increased.
MR. GINOZA: Yeah. It would be an increased fare because it would cost more to the
County.
CHAIR TAVARES: It augments the system-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I see.
CHAIR TAVARES: --the fixed system.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: I see.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. Okay.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Okay.
CHAIR TAVARES: Could I just follow up on that-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Yes.
CHAIR TAVARES: --line of questioning-COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Go ahead.
CHAIR TAVARES: --too? The Federal Administration doesn't care who provides that
service as long as it's provided, right?
MR. GINOZA: That's correct.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. So, it doesn't have to be part of this system? You could
work out a system whereby MEO could provide that paratransit connection to the
fixed routes?
MR. GINOZA: Sure. As long as it operated during the ...
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. Same.
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MR. GINOZA: Yeah, sure.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay, okay. Just to clear that part up, alright.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you for those questions, Ms. Anderson. Mr. Pontanilla.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Just one question, did we ever make a survey in
regards to your present ridership? You know, how many students use the bus?
How many, I guess, working people use the bus? How many tourists use the
bus?
MR. GINOZA: Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
MR. GINOZA: We haven't, we haven't done a formal survey, because, you know, it's,
we just didn't have the budget for it. It's anywhere from 20 grand or more. And
so, we, yeah, we haven't done ... we, we haven't, we don't have a breakdown of
you know, like, whatever, 50 percent are tourists and whatever. But ...
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: You know, all those cars that you ... the passenger
comes up and say, hey, can you fill in the survey?
MR. GINOZA: We've done some surveying and Don is more familiar with it, so I, I'd like
to let Don answer that.
CHAIR TAVARES: Sure. Go ahead. Mr. Medeiros.
MR. MEDEIROS: Thank you, Madam Chair. As part of the grant that we have with the
current provider, Roberts, they have done some surveys, and from the
indications that we have the, there's about a 60 percent ridership of, of local
residents and about a 40 percent ridership of, of tourists.
There is a certain amount of folks that buy passes, monthly passes and what
have you, that, that do use this for work. When we've ridden the buses and
talked to the folks you'll find then that, that particularly in South Maui the people
use that service to get to and from work.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Okay. Can we have that kind information?
MR. MEDEIROS: Sure.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah and that would be part of the information-- 27 -

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui

March 3, 2005

UNIDENTIFIED SPEAKER: Yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: --I think we present at the budgets because we'll be talking about
this service.
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Yeah. Thank you, Madam Chair. Which route receives
the, the most ridership of all the routes that you have here: Route 1, 2, A, B, C?
Madam Chair, I'm sorry I'm jumping a little bit.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh no, that's fine.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Which of those routes receive the most ridership?
MR. MEDEIROS: Kihei? Kihei or Route 1 and 2? Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
MR. MEDEIROS:
Actually,
the
Kihei
route
produces
a
bit
over
3,000 ... (CHANGE TAPE) ... with that one unit, that, that services that area.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Okay. I found it interesting you mentioned what with the
survey that was taken by I think it was Akina's you mentioned earlier that showed
60 percent local, 40 percent visitors. I'm sorry. What was that?
MR. MEDEIROS: It was the current provider.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Oh, Roberts, I'm sorry, I'm sorry. Well, Roberts was
showing that. It would be interesting to see if there's some way, because tourists
are using the bus, if there's some, we could receive some type of assistance from
the visitor industry in that area as well since a good portion of it is being used by
tourists. It's just a thought, Madam Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. Good thought.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you. And, and I think it would behoove us as
Council Members, you know, if we have the time to go out and actually sit in on
one of these routes and maybe actually assist in the surveying as well. That's,
again I speak only for myself, Madam Chair, but I'm curious to see how the
routes operate.
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CHAIR TAVARES: There, there are some
employers actually subsidize part
purchase. So, there are different
employees to, to use a public transit

places, I know, in Boulder, Colorado that the
of the bus passes that their employees
kinds of programs out there to encourage
system.

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES:
Mr. Kane.

So, those are possibilities.

Thank you.

Any other questions?

COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank you, Chair. And, and Madam Chair, you can rule
me out of order if I'm taking a different. .. I'm looking at this approach of this plan
maybe a little differently. And I guess the concern I have and we've already,
we're already starting to sense it based on our public testimony this morning.
We have a current provider of many transportation services with us this morning
testifying. Red flags are going up about this and I'll interpret it as almost in
competition with rather than working with providing public transit for Maui County.
Ms. Baisa brought forward some comments in her testimony, and so I'll start with,
I guess, the County Communication 04-288, which is the first County
Communication listed under PC-6 on our agenda. And it's a letter to the previous
Chair of the Council by Director Ginoza, and in that letter it's approximately a
two-paragraph letter and, and basically it talks about, talking about an update on
the status of the five-year bus transit implementation plan.
It also talks about how the selection process took a little longer than anticipated,
pointing out a date that the contract was executed with Urbitran Associates on
November 4th. But I'd also like to note and basically the request was to move
the deadline, that we required, of December 1. And that was done back, I think
and you noted in our budget we did this back in our budget back in April, May
which was started on June, July 1, '05, '04, excuse me. But what I found
interesting in the comments is in the second paragraph, Mr. Ginoza is writing to
us, I am concerned about the quality of the product that the County of Maui
would receive for this study, which typically lasts up to six months. Now this is
not new because we're already been made aware, both by Mr. Ginoza in his
written comments to the Committee at that time as well as from the, the
representatives from Urbitran Associates, who also commented that they
normally take six months to do a plan like this.
Also, that Mr. McLaughlin from Urbitran Associates said that they could meet the
deadline; however, the product would suffer due to extreme time constraints.
And so Mr. Ginoza is making a very, I think, emphasized note that he would be
remiss if he didn't, if he ignored the remark made by the representative or the
vendor, Mr. McLaughlin.
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Now, I'm pointing this out because now we have this plan in front of us and for
those few people out there, and I'm sure there's just a few who watch Texas Hold
'em, we're basically kind of going with the "all in" on this, we're playing "all in" on
this plan when we've already admitted going in that's it severely handicapped,
because its been done in a two-month period.
I think MEO has pointed out some things that are relevant to the discussion and,
and I think they touched on a few things. One question was asked about the, the
survey; there's no survey that was done. And I think within the plan itself it talks
about that at least a 1,000 survey responses should be obtained before final
options are designed, chosen and implemented. And yet, we've already heard
this morning that none were done other than what somebody else did, which I
think Mr. Medeiros stated was Roberts on an existing route.
Now, and there's a couple of other weaknesses, but the bigger picture, Chair, is
there seems to be this conflict going on between our Department and MEO,
who's provided a service for up to 30 years, and our current attempt to build up a
mass transit. And the conflict seems to be with, who is going to be the ridership
of the mass transit, and is it gonna compromise the current system of MEO
because the ridership seems to be the very same people. And we need to
understand that a little better.
Unfortunately, we're not going to get that information from the public's, from the
public's participation during the creation of this document, because even in their
report -- and I think it's on Comments, Forms and Letters, which is on Page 41 of
the study -- a total of 56 letters on transportation services, 18 were from, written
in support of MEO and the specialized transportation services they provide. You
know, and those stakeholders included Maui Adult Day Care Centers, Maui
Medical Center, Hawaii Representatives, Hale Mahaolu. But another 38 letters
were received from Maui County high school students and 24 of those students
request to use the larger buses for youth transportation; 10 expressed need for
transportation to Kahului Harbor from Upcountry for canoe paddling; others
expressed appreciation for the youth service provided by MEO.
So, we're already aware that all these services, all these letters are all MEO
users, and that was validated by this morning's testimony. So again, it conflicts
with what the plan is telling us, as far as who the ridership is going to be.
Then we get into the numbers that have been brought up to us. And all these
numbers are with assumptions, with base assumption - ridership, who's the
ridership? What's the frequency of the demand? And so, as much as I think and
we all agree that we need some sort of public transportation, and, and
Member Johnson just walked in and she noted to me yesterday that, as was
talked about prior to her walking in about the need in the Napili route, there is a
definite need. This plan hasn't hammered home the specifics of what the need is

- 30-

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
March 3, 2005

for Maui County, because it's in direct conflict with an existing service that we've
been funding over the decades.
And we need to see a better level of engagement and communication between
our Department of Transportation and MEO, because, let's face it, MEO has
been providing all these services, and we've been relying on them to provide the
many services.
And we've been told that, you know, there's certain
interpretations that have come down that have changed the way things are going
to be functioning. And now, we're going to be dealing with some loss of certain
services, it seems like, you know, whether it's charter, et cetera.
Chair, I appreciate you allowing me because really I don't know where to begin
on asking questions, because the questions come down to the working
relationship between what we have and what we're trying to create. I tend to
follow along with what Mr. Mateo's first line of questioning was and that is the
question, the big question was, is the current system broken? And should we be
considering, as an option, refining the existing system including talking about
adding on a Napili route, which is, sounds like it's in demand or are we going to
do the "all in" on what we have before us, this plan that was done in two months,
which normally takes six months without any type of survey done and instead
depending on mainland ... how shall I term it, I think I wrote a note down ... you
know, dealing on national standards instead, which doesn't really point any sort
of uniqueness for our County.
Finally, I note that, as Mr. Mateo also stated, this is Maui County; we have a lot of
places that are far-reaching, including different islands. There has been no
discussion, no public involvement or engagement, I should say, as well as
involvement in any type of discussion. And that's why I think there was a lot of
hesitancy, I'll speak for myself, on my part to just jump in.
I'd like to see because we're going into budget, Madam Chair, I know the big
question and the immediate question is the buses, the nine buses that we're
going to be looking at as far as the purchase. I don't know if the question has
already been asked by Director Ginoza to Corporation Counsel on, if there's any
level of exposure, or are we putting ourselves in, in a legal exposure to liability if
we have the ownership of the buses? I don't know if that question has been
asked and if it hasn't and if it has been answered. And I'm sorry, Chair, I don't, I,
I, I heard you say something.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. I think the question was asked-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Has it been responded to?
CHAIR TAVARES: --before and not in writing.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah.
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CHAIR TAVARES: Not yet.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:
response in writing?

Okay.

Is that something that we will be getting as a

CHAIR TAVARES: I would hope so, because I believe we did have a verbal answer
once and the answer, as I recall it, is that if we own the buses but we're in effect
going to be leasing it to the provider that it has to be in the contracts what the
limits of liability would be. And that was the question, I think, that was asked to
Corp. Counsel, what it would be? But we will, I don't know if they ever received a
formal question, communication from the Council to have that question answered
by Corporation Counselor not. Mr. Ginoza, do you have any information on
that?
MR. GINOZA: We, we didn't receive a formal question.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MR. GINOZA: We did ask Corporation Counsel and in fact in, in most jurisdictions,
basically, they, the jurisdiction owns the buses and you know as the operating
contract goes to different providers the equipment does move. So, it's, it's not
like we're pioneering, a pioneering jurisdiction that we would own it and ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No and 1-MR. GINOZA: But ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --and, Madam Chair, I'm not suggesting that. All I'm asking
is the basic question of what levels of exposure or liability is there?
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Kane, yeah, I think, I'm sorry, but I think we will, since they
never did receive a formal request that we will, through this Committee, request
that information and to Corporation Counsel.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay.
CHAIR TAVARES: And that we will have that issue ready to be addressed by the time
budget comes along.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Thank, thank you, Chair.
CHAIR TAVARES: I'm sorry for the interruption.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No, no.
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CHAIR TAVARES: You may continue.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Yeah, thank you. And I appreciate the response. The
other question I had was the ADA compliance in the para .. , forgive me-CHAIR TAVARES: Paratransit.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --yeah, paratransit yes, and I, I'm glad you noted that
three-quarter mile limit and the increased costs. And so I'm trying to understand,
what happens to those folks outside of the three-quarter?
There's no
requirement; therefore, we're not going to be obligated to provide that because
that's outside of what the requirement is in a fixed system. Is that correct?
MR. GINOZA: We're not obligated, that's correct.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: That's correct. And so what happens to ...
MR. GINOZA: Oh, sorry. Sorry.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So, what happens ...
CHAIR TAVARES: Just drop the mike lower. Then we don't-MR. GINOZA: Oh, I like to hear my voice that's why.
CHAIR TAVARES: --yeah, I know you getting excited over there.
MR. GINOZA: Excuse me.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Grabbing the mike and yeah, yeah. What happens to, you
know, the folks outside? Again, the report or the study, excuse me, the transit
plan cites, you know, seniors; disabled; less fortunate; those without cars as the
ones who would probably utilize that component, that paratransit, is that correct?
And so, what happens to the ones that on the three-quarter mile, outside of that
radius, since we're not going to be obligated to serve those folks? Do we also,
then is that where, say in a provider like MEO comes in and catches those
people outside of that? But again, I see we're just, we're attempting to duplicate
services to justify ridership and yet all it is, is a three-quarter of a mile line that's
around a bus stop. And that just seems, I don't know, at best, it's confusing to
me how we're going to be able to effectively and efficiently run a public system
that's already to be successful it's already going to be heavily subsidized. How,
how are we gonna ... 1 mean those are the kind of details that we need to be
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careful of stepping into. I want to prevent the "all in" move, 'cause I don't think it's
a slam dunk for us to just go all in on this one. So, anyway.
CHAIR TAVARES: Mr. Ginoza,-MR. GINOZA: Do you want me ...
CHAIR TAVARES: --do you wantto respond?
MR. GINOZA: Sure. If you look at when we do have the service within the towns like
for instance, if we start the ... or if you look at the Kahului loops or the, the
Lahaina circulator-type route, you'd cover most of the town by having that
three-quarter radius. And, and the three-quarter radius is really only a minimum
requirement. You know, it's suggested that the jurisdiction cover as much as it
can.
So it's not that we would only cover three-quarters of a mile but that's, that's the
requirement, and that's what we had wanted from the, as part of the study was,
what is the requirement on the ADA complementary paratransit.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: And so that ...
MR. GINOZA: It's not that we ...
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Go ahead.
MR. GINOZA: Go ahead.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Go ahead.
MR. GINOZA: So, it's not that we would just, you know, shun those that are point eight
miles away or, or so forth. And it's something that currently what the County is
under contract for is only Saturday, Sunday for the Ala Hou. I think Saturday,
Sunday for the disabled transport, you know, in the various communities. So, it
would actually expand the, make it more flexible for the various users of the
system.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: So, my question then would be, the, the transit plan is
based on the minimal requirements? Is that correct? And so therefore, what's
connected to that would be the dollar amounts as far as what the outlay would be
to cover the, what our obligation would be? And so, if we decide to go beyond
the scope of the transit plan to provide or be more embracing, if you will, I can't
figure out another word, but bringing in more people to, to provide them with
transportation that would be a higher cost. And I think you talked about that, that
paratransit component: you can charge up to twice as much. And are, are you
saying that the numbers relative to these issues are reflecting just that? And if
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we're going to be, we can charge up to that but we may not, well, that means that
we're going to have to pay more. That's going to be more out public out money
outlay. If you're going to go out farther than the three-quarter that's more money
going out, and those numbers aren't accurately reflected, it seems to me, in what
we have before us in this transit plan.
So, I'm just trying to understand what we have in front of us; what does that
represent; and what is the intention of the Department in their proposal; and what
those actual numbers are going to be? Because in the end, it's going to come
before us, and we're going to have to pay that. And we'd hate to see you come
before us, you know, a couple of times in between March and April, you know,
outside of that, asking us well, hey, we underestimated because we want to go
do this. Any response?
MR. GINOZA: Madam, Madam Chair?
CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
MR. GINOZA: What, what the plan reflects is more of a worst-case scenario that we
wouldn't have any deviated fixed route and that we'd have a separate
complementary paratransit system. But you know there, there is that flexibility in
the fixed routes that we could operate some deviated fixed route on, you know, a
lot of the routes such that, you know, it is more worst-case scenario that we'd
have separate systems.
But I, I imagine more of a hybrid system that we would have some of the demand
for the complementary paratransit taken up by the, a deviated, fixed route system
for a number of the routes. So, it's not that the plan reflects the minimal
requirements, but there is some flexibility and some, some conservative,
conservatism or there is some conservativeness in the plan-COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Okay.
MR. GINOZA: --to accommodate.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: Madam Chair, thank you for your allowing me-CHAIR TAVARES: Yes.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: --the extended time and I'll yield the floor, because I know
other Members have questions.
CHAIR TAVARES: Members, I think we, I want to recognize first, Ms. Johnson. Thank
you for being here with us.

- 35-

PLANNING COMMITTEE MINUTES
Council of the County of Maui
March 3, 2005

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Yes, and I apologize but I had some other pressing
things that I had to deal with, so I do apologize to the Committee.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you, thank you for joining us.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: At this time, Members, if you don't mind, Mr. Molina, we'll take a
break for ten minutes and then we'll come back and continue the discussion. So,
we will be in recess until 10:35... . (gavel) . ..
RECESS:

10:25 a.m.

RECONVENE:

10:45 a.m.

CHAIR TAVARES: ... (gavel). .. Meeting reconvene. Council member Anderson is excused
from this point on. Councilmember Molina, I think you had the floor.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: ... finish up with the line of questioning in those areas and
then later on we can get into the discussion on issues that were brought up by
Mr. Kane, which I think are very good, by the way. And we can further elaborate, 'cause
I know other Members would definitely like to add their two cents worth on the matters
that you brought up as well.
CHAIR TAVARES: Thank you.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA: Thank you.
CHAIR TAVARES: Now Mr., Members, I actually would like to end this meeting in the next few
minutes, because I think the purpose of this meeting was to get some information out,
so that we would have something going into the budget session where we, I think we'll
be debating depending on what is the presentation from the Department of
Transportation. I would, however, like to give Ms. Johnson an opportunity to comment
particularly about the Napili route, because that's what's being proposed and well, in this
one as a Year 1 expansion, and we, we were talking about you while you were out. But
I'd like to ... (inaudible) ...
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: I was kind of listening on the, you know, my television set.
But anyway one of the things that we did determine and basically through the
community input we got more calls about the Napili route, and we got more testimony
and people coming to the public meetings stating that they were absolutely in need of
the Napili route. So I got e-mails; I got calls; the people came and they spoke at the
meetings about the restoration of the Napili route.
One of the options and Kyle probably won't get into it at this point, but there may be an
opportunity, even within this budget cycle or possibly deferring to next budget cycle, to
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restore at least that route if we do nothing else. And Kyle is being very creative about
the way he's searching for the financial wherewithal to be able to do that, so that's for
another time.
But the Napili route, I believe, is really critical for those individuals that were commuting.
It was primarily used by people that commuted to work, and as you know the bicycle
situation is such that, you know, it's really dangerous because people travel at high
rates of speed. So, I think because people that particularly that around the shopping
center they got used to having this service, and then when we took it away they really
were very upset. And I did also hear from the previous provider that they had been
contacted, too, that, that was the one comment that people did want to restore that
route. Some of this was also in our TRAM meetings, so that was really critical. So I do
support that in whatever way to restore that route as quickly as possible.
The other thing that I wanted to just get on the record is that part of the reason that you
see in the Urbitran report not all of the data on which this report was produced is
because there were two other studies that were done. One of them was the KAKU
Study, which included a comprehensive survey list of the riders. People actually went
on board the buses; they surveyed people while they were riding the buses. That, that
information, even though it was not culled out, I think it would be kind of inappropriate to
include another person's, you know, information within your document. Because of the
financial constraints that we were operating on and when we worked with the vendor at
least trying to look at, well, what can you do given the money that we have they could
have done it maybe for an additional amount of money, but I think there was pretty
much agreement at the TRAM Committee. Don't duplicate what's already taken place;
roll that information into this study; take that into account. They may not have
highlighted that as well as they should have within this report, but I can assure you that
there was extensive survey work done by KAKU Associates, which this County helped
pay for that study as well.
And I think that, that information coupled with the limited information that was gathered
and it wasn't, you know, I mean, some meetings were really well attended. I went to at
least two of them and I think it was very good. So, my whole thrust in participation in
the TRAM Committee was to kind of understand myself if we're looking at the
commission of capital, which we are at this point trying to gather what's going to be best
to serve the public.
Anything we do at this point is conjecture, because until you actually implement the
system and find out what is going on and what the reality is, you're not going to know for
certain. It's just like doing a traffic-impact analysis report until the cars actually hit the
road you're not going to know what's reality and what is conjecture. So, they tried to do
the best that they could, but I can assure you that the information that was provided to
Urbitran, I believe also the other study that was included was the transportation
infrastructure workshop information that came from the people who, you know, they
made a presentation before us and when Susan was here, she, she actually
encouraged us to use some of that as the basis for this report.
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So, that's my two cents. I was really encouraged by the fact that we seem to be trying
to at least get somewhere with the MEO, the funding issue. So, I think if that can be put
to rest and at least even if we can't get a letter from the State admitting that they're
doing something that might not be according to the strict rule. If we can get that issue
settled and provide transportation to the people and then work out where does this
service begin; where does the new service, you know, or the old service end, the new
service begin. To me, that's the best thing that we can do is just outline that, be very
clear, so that MEO is clear we're not duplicating any services. And during times when
MEO maybe doesn't want to provide certain services, whether it's on the weekend or
during the week, we then coordinate that so we're not duplicating. So, I think it's
workable if we just make that commitment. And thank you, Madam Chair, for letting me
go on.
CHAIR TAVARES: No. We missed you-COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Appreciate it.
CHAIR TAVARES: --in the beginning, so.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON: Thank you very much.
CHAIR TAVARES: Alright. Thank you. Members, what I would like to recommend to the
Department, at this point in time, is that, before their presentation to the Council's
Budget Committee, that they have meetings with MEO, the current service provider and
themselves, and talk about the impacts of the first year's routing and costs for the
citizens and for all of the, the companies that might be involved in it.
I would like to make it clear that I am not proposing or supporting adopting this five-year
plan. I think that we need a whole lot more time to look at other things and further
study. But at least the current services that we're running and we have the advantage
of having a service up and running and also knowing that there were services before
that were up and running even though they might not be now that we have some
information. We're not starting with a blank slate; we do have some information. Let's
get, get to the point where we can support that information and build on that information
to provide the services for our community. We will be continuing this discussion, I'm
sure, after the budget, also, as we talk about this plan and where the Department might
be going forward or what their plans might be. So, if you have any questions that you
would like to bring up in the, for the budget meeting if you'll forward those questions to
Mr. Kane, can I volunteer you?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: To the Committee, yeah.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. To the Budget Committee, so that we'll have some questions that
maybe you'll think about later that we can have the Department aware of so that they
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can respond to us during the budget session, and that can go a whole lot more
smoothly this year. Mr. Pontanilla, you had a comment or question?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yeah. I was just going to ask something like that to the
Director in regards to the current routes that we have, you know, what it would cost to
include the KaanapaliiNapili run and to include the Sunday as part of a proposal.
CHAIR TAVARES: Yeah. So, not to increase the headways but just to do those increases-COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: Yes.
CHAIR TAVARES: --as a proposal? You got that?
MR. GINOZA: We actually have the, I have a sheet that shows this.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh okay. Do have it?
MR. GINOZA: So, I can provide ... 1don't have it with me.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay. They can provide it to us.
MR. GINOZA: ... (inaudible) ... because, sorry for the, in the current contract with the funding
available we could only fund six days a week and not the fourth route.
CHAIR TAVARES: Oh, okay.
MR. GINOZA: But it is in the contract to operate seven days a week with the Napili route.
CHAIR TAVARES: Okay.
MR. GINOZA: So, I can provide that.
CHAIR TAVARES: Alright, thank you. We'll make sure we get that official notice to you. Any
other questions or comments? Thank you, Members, for another meeting day and
what. .. is this an off week?
COUNCILMEMBER PONTANILLA: No.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE: No.
CHAIR TAVARES: No. It's an on week. I can't tell them apart nowadays, but thank you very
much for participating in the discussion today. I think we got, got ourselves in a good
direction in preparation for the budget. And thank you, Mr. Kane, for your contributions and
for following up during budget.
Thank you. Alright Any announcements? If not this meeting is adjourned. . .. (gavel) . ..
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ACTION:

DEFER pending further discussion.

ADJOURN: 10:55 a.m.

APPROVED:

AVARES, Chair
Planning Committee
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Transcribed by: Ann Freitas
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